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April 26, 2023      Contact: Micah Safsten 

        435-755-1840 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

The Cache County Council has written a letter to the office of the State Engineer, Teresa 

Wilhelmsen, expressing concern over a proposed policy from her office that places a moratorium on 

all new water appropriations in Cache County. This is despite the fact that Proclamation 2022-01, 

given by Governor Spencer Cox last November, allowed for new appropriations on small amounts of 

water, such as those for single family homes.  

The County Council is asking that before this policy is implemented, that the State Engineer 

reevaluate a 1999 study from her office of Cache Valley groundwater. This study indicated that 

25,000 acre-feet of groundwater was present under Cache Valley. Most of that water has not been 

appropriated since that time, and very little of it ends up in the Great Salt Lake. 

“We concede that with 20 years of drought since that study, conditions have likely changed. Still, it 

is important that these far-reaching decisions are based on data, and if a significant amount of 

unappropriated water that does not contribute to the Great Salt Lake exists under our valley, we 

assert that the people of Cache County have a right to use it,” writes the Council.  

The Cache County Council looks forward to working together with state officials to ensure sufficient 

water remains for the people of Cache Valley, while also ensuring the Great Salt Lake has enough to 

meet its needs.  

The full letter can be found below. 

# # # 

http://www.cachecounty.org/





